
 
 

 
 
 

Operations Division Report 
PVS House of Delegates Meeting 

April 10, 2022 

Officials Committee 
• The PVS Officials Chair, Kelly Rowell, has submitted a separate report. 

Safety Committee 
• The PVS Safety Committee Chair, Kurt Thiel, has submitted a separate report. 

Technical Committee 
• The 2021-2022 season consisted of a regular meet schedule. Meets were run under state, local, and facility 

COVID guidelines and restrictions. These varied from state to state and also by facility. This presented a 
challenge, especially when planning the PVS sponsored meets (open and championship meets).  

• As of the submission of this report, 87 meet announcements and accompanied supplemental documents were 
reviewed for sanction (or approval). This is in addition to the PVS sponsored meets. 

o PVS sanctions remain under USA Swimming LSC Return to Competition requirements. 
• The current members of the Technical Committee are: 

o Kelly Rowell 
o Carolyn Kotarski   

 
Equipment 
Expenses to Date: 

• Equipment is operating well under budget as of the submission on this report. 
• Approximately $1300 was spent on the following items: 

o Replacement radios associated parts (batteries, storage tubs, charging bases, extension cords) 
o Crates for lap counters 
o Microphones for Infinity Starters 

• Touchpads will be sent to Colorado Time Systems for repair. 
Rentals 

• Rental rates were returned to the regular rates on September 1, 2021, reflecting the return to a typical meet 
schedule. 

• The number of rentals returned to a level seen with a typical meet schedule. 
 
 
Carolyn Kotarski 
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